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June 12, 2017

In Attendance: 							Absent:
James Maher – Chairman					Salvatore Ledda
Charles Dello Iaconno – Vice Chairman
John Maida
Jonathan Briggs
Robert Stanley – Director
Debra Anderson- Assistant Director
Tracey White – Administrative Assistant

Public Comment

Rita Mae Cushman, thanked the Parks Department for doing such a good job, and being so attentive

Massachusetts Run for the Fallen

William Aiken, the Town of Dedham, Veterans Agent spoke on behalf of the Mass. Run for the Fallen, he requested to utilize Memorial Park of September 15th & 16th.
J. Maher stated that if there was any heavy equipment on the fields he would need approval from the Director, with no surprises
W. Aiken answered that the Governor had wanted the banners showing, he also stated that there would be a planning meeting on June 27th and all were invited to attend at 7pm at the American Legion, he also mentioned that there was a potential for the beam from the World Trade Center to be brought again as had been in the past, however it seems to have been lost, so it is not a guarantee 
C. Dello Iacono mentioned that when there is a walk through with the Governors security, they are the ones with the last say so with safety, security has the last say so.
Motion made by J. Maida, second by J. Briggs to allow the Mass Run for the Fallen to utilize Memorial Park on September 15th & 16th for the memorial and Road Race, all voted in favor.

Permits
· Pop Warner  - Motion by J. Maida, second by C. Dello Iacono, all voted in the affirmative 
· Dedham Youth Soccer –Motion by J. Briggs, second by J. Maida, all in favor S. Ledda abstained from the vote
· Soccer Sistas/EMWSL – Mondays & Wednesday 6pm – 9pm Frietas Field at Rustcraft , they stated that they will line the field and take down and replace fencing on Monday & Wednesday Motion by J. Maida, second by J. Briggs, all voted in favor
· Softball schedule with Bob, Motion by J. Briggs, second by C. Dello Iacono, all voted in favor
· Baseball – C. Dello Iacono mentioned that the parking near the batting cages on Rustcraft Road was dangerous, J. Maher told Dan Maher that he needed to advise the coaches that parking there would not be tolerated, and that games will be suspended until cars are moved. D. Maher replied that he has done a lot to stop the parking issue, motion by J. Maida and second by J. Briggs 
Director’s Report

Gonzalez Field    Construction has started, there have been a few issues, such as no water
		C. Dello asked how we are not able to use Dedham Water
		R. Stanley will be going before Conservation on June 22nd

Pool Field	Problems with Cable wiring & Electricity for irrigation
		J. Maher asked how behind they were
		July 8th

Flag Day	All is going well, a major concern is traffic, Rain Date is Sunday June 18th
Debbie explained about the route change and emails and Constant Contacts have gone out, J. Briggs asked what is to be expected of the Commissioners, D. Anderson stated to march in the parade and assist with the BBQ

Capone 	bids will go out in July, pending Conservation approval and hopefully start by Sept. 1st

More seasonal guys needed for Parks Dept. they had less applicants for Spring, new plan for next Spring will have 4 – 5 guys more than regular staff

J. Maher asked about Paul Park fence, R. Stanley stated he has reached out to Bradbury and will try to reach again, he also stated he wants to do the side of the Dog Park

C. Dello Iacono made motion to accept Director Report, second by J. Briggs, all voted in favor

Assistant Director Report

Programs 	updates on registrations 

Trails Day 	was not as well attended as would have hoped, committee to make some changes for next year

Sunscreen	Partnered with the Health Department to please sunscreen dispensers at Playgrounds, Condon, Rustcraft, Paul, Churchhill & Memorial, J. Maher asked about school fields, and requested to ask Town Nurse to speak to Gail Kelley at the schools about pleasing at school playgrounds 

Kayak & Canoe rentals 
Have just started, J. Maher asked about coverage for the long shifts on the weekend, it was answered that there are five people that rotate

C. Dello Iacono made motion to accept report of Asst. Director and second by J. Maida all voted in favor

Old Business

C. Dello Iacono asked about the I & A advertising a party on June 25th 



Motion to adjourn by J. Maida, second by C. Dello Iacono all voted in the affirmative
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